[image: image2.png]USDA mamia

= B
Development



 NEWS RELEASE
Committed to the future of rural communities
.

United States Department of Agriculture • Rural Development

375 Jackson St. • Suite 410 • St. Paul, Minn. 55101
Phone: (651) 602-7800 • Fax: (651) 602-7826 • Web: http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/mn

Contact: Adam Czech, Public Information Coordinator
Phone: (651) 602-7799 (office); (320) 309-1160 (cell)
                      FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
E-mail: adam.czech@mn.usda.gov

Grove Heights Town Homes Celebrates Grand Re-Opening
Rehabilitation complete on nation’s first Section 515 housing project
GROVE CITY, Minn., Oct. 18 – Officials from Rural Development in the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) visited Grove City on Tuesday to celebrate the grand re-opening of Grove Heights Town Homes. An $834,000 Rural Development loan helped to renovate the 26-unit family housing complex.

Grove Heights Town homes (formerly Grove City Community Homes) was awarded the nation’s first Section 515 multi-family housing loan in 1964 when USDA Rural Development was known as the Farmer’s Home Administration. USDA Rural Development provides funding to rural communities for housing, clean water, health care and other infrastructure needs. 

The initial $182,000 loan was used to build the complex. Local residents raised the remaining $18,000 needed to complete the project, and the village of Grove City contributed about $16,000 to provide utilities and build roads. 

“It is great to get out and see the value that our housing programs deliver to rural America,” said Peter Morgan, Chief of Staff of Rural Development’s Housing Programs. Morgan traveled from Washington DC to attend the event. “In addition to providing quality housing to the Grove City area, this piece of property preserves a valuable piece of historic property. I’m glad Rural Development chose to rehabilitate this project.”
The $834,000 loan helped extensively repair the interior and exterior of the complex, including roof repairs, parking lot paving, new carpeting and new kitchens. In addition to the $834,000 from USDA Rural Development, the Minnesota Housing Finance Agency contributed $294,000 to the project.
“I was here before the rehabilitation started, and the difference is night and day,” said Steve Wenzel, State Director of Rural Development in Minnesota. “I want to congratulate the residents of Grove City. This is a beautiful and historically significant housing complex.”


Since 2001, Rural Development has invested about $3 billion throughout Minnesota. The agency has funding available for housing, clean water, essential community facilities, job creation, and other infrastructure projects. For more information, call the local office in Willmar at (320) 235-3540, or visit www.rurdev.usda.gov/mn.[image: image1.png]USDA mamia
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“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and 

Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (202) 720-5964 (voice or TDD).
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